December 2013
                 Secretary’s Report  at  Annual Generalbody  Meeting  2013
Dear Member,

I extend a very hearty welcome to all of you for making it convenient to attend this meeting on a winter Sunday.


As you may be aware, the new Managing Committee of E.B.D.P. Association took over in August 2012 after the result of the Election was declared on 29-7-2012. As per the decision taken at the last Annual General Body meeting held on 1-7-2012, it increased the number of positions in the new Managing Committee which now comprises of the following:

1. Vice Presidents

-5

2. Secretary


-1

3. Treasurer


-1

4. Joint Secretaries
-5

5. Members

          -13


At the first meeting of the new Managing Committee, it elected Dr. Nitish SenGupta, (since expired) as President of the E.B.D.P. Association. It also co-opted Sri A.K. Guha, Ex-Vice President of the Association as a Member to work as Chief Advisor and Shri Prabhat Moitra (since expired) as a Member. Against the remaining two vacant posts of co-opted Members, S/Shri A.K. Chanda of K-1/146 and L Goswami of I/…….. have been inducted in the Committee. A few eminent persons, having residence at Chittaranjan Park, were requested to be Patrons of the Association. 

S/Shri


1. Santosh Mohan Dev, as Chief Patron


2. Dr. Ashok Bhattacharjee, Director, UTTIPEC – Patron


3. Santonu Sen, OSD to Lt. Governor –Patron


4. Arup Roy Choudhary, CMD, NTPC, - Patron


5. Pratip Choudhury, Retd. Chairman, SBI - Patron


6. Biswajit Bhattacharya, Sr. Advocate & ex- Addl. Solicitor General - Patron.


S/Shri Santonu Sen and Biswajit Bhattacharjee have agreed to be Patrons of the Association. 


From time to time, I have been keeping you informed about the important activities of E.B.D.P. Association through our Newsletters and E.B.D.P. News which are periodically circulated. Some of these activities are mentioned in the following. Here I would like to state that some of the items which were discussed in the last AGM, the status of some of these are mentioned in this report. So, there is no separate Action Taken Report. 

1. Piped Natural Gas Connection to the residents of Chittaranjan Park by Indraprastha Gas Ltd.


You would be happy to know that finally the Indraprastha Gas Limited have started registration for supply of domestic Piped Natural Connection to the residents of Chittranjan Park. To begin with, the residents of Blocks C, D, E, F, I, K-1, G, H, M, and P are covered and to facilitate the registration, we have collected Prescribed Forms of Indraprastha Gas Ltd. and distributed to the residents free of cost. We had widely circulated the details through our circular and E.B.D.P. News stating therein that alongwith the ownership proof of the house/flat, a Cheque of Rs. 6000/- be given in favour of I.G.L. A large number of house/flat owners have submitted their forms and we have processed it with the authorized Marketing Agency of I.G.L. M/S Yogmaya & Company. We have since handed over the formal receipts to the residents who had submitted the Application Forms. To facilitate the residents, a Special Camp was organized in E.B.D.P. office on a Sunday (24-11-2013) for distribution and collection of forms from the residents. Simultaneously, I.G.L. have also started inspection for technical feasibility of the houses of these Blocks for giving gas connections.


This is also for information that I.G.L. have started laying gas pipes upto the kitchen area and fixing meters in the kitchen of  E & F Block houses/flats which would to be followed in other Blocks. (Actual Supply of Gas will start shortly in these Blocks). This fulfills a long cherished goal of PNG connectivity in C.R. Park.   


 For laying the pipelines in Blocks A,B, J, K, N,O, 52 pocket, 40 pocket and Kali Mandir Complex, I.G.L. has started the work which is likely to be completed by February 2014 as intimated by I.G.L. Similar procedure, as outlined above, will be followed in respect of consumers of these Blocks.

2. Construction of Old Age Home in ‘A’ Block, C,R. Park

You would be pleased to know that Hon’ble Minister of Social Welfare, Govt. of N.C.T. Smt. Kiron Walia has approved the proposed plans of Old Age Home in C.R. Park after a presentation was made to her by the Social Welfare Department. We have also been told  that the drawing of the Building which was okayed by us has been cleared by the Social Welfare Department without any modification. Now, the Social Welfare Dept. would be sending the proposal to Local Body (S.D.M.C.) for further action for initiating construction work. 

We are also glad to note that the “Old Age Home” would be a “paid” one.

3. Protest against the proposal of South Delhi Municipal Corporation to build residential quarters for officials in “Uday Shankar Park”, E Block, Greater Kailash-II near Gurudwara Singh Sabha

After having known from the Press reports that residential quarters for the officials of South Delhi Municipal Corporation are proposed to be build in the “Uday Shankar Park”, E Block, Greater Kailash-II near Gurudwara, we have objected to this proposal by advancing convincing reasons to the Hon’ble Shri. Tejindra Khanna, then Lt. Governor of Delhi. In this context, it is mentioned that Shri. Virender Kasana, Councillor had also raised strong objection with the Lt. Governor against grabbing of this open area/Park by Municipal Corporation for their own use for construction of flats for S.D.M.C. officials. Other Welfare Associations have also raised similar objections with the Commissioner, S.D.M.C. against construction of flats at Uday Shankar Park. The proposal is now under suspended animation.
4. Restraining D.D.A. to allot a second plot to Bible Believers Society in ‘I’ Block , C.R. Park and instead allot the plot for Senior Citizens Recreation Centre, in C.R. Park.

The Dept. of Social welfare, G.N.C.T. of Delhi announced a Scheme for opening New Recreation Centres for Senior Citizens and we approached the D.D.A and the S.D.M.C. to earmark a vacant plot at I-1597, C.R. Park for allotment to Sr. Citizens Recreation Centre. Thereafter, the Community Service Deptt. of South Delhi Municipal Corp. wrote to Deputy Director, D.D.A. on 26-6-2012 to allot this vacant plot to South Delhi Municipal Corporation for construction of Senior Citizens Recreation Centre after they found it suitable for the purpose. We have been reminding D.D.A. for allotting this plot to S.D.M.C. but so far no action has been taken inspite of our continuous follow up.

Meanwhile we have filed our objections to the Lt. Governor Delhi and Commissioner (Planning) D.D.A. against considering the proposal to allot this plot for Religious purposes by D.D.A. In a separate letter to Minister of Housing and Urban Property Alleviation, we had requested him to advise D.D.A. to allot this plot to South Delhi Municipal Corporation for Senior Citizens recreation Centre at C.R Park. We also met the Special Secretary to the Lt. Governor Shri Devinder Singh and O.S.D. to the Lt. Governor Shri Santonu Sen and requested them to help us in this matter. For some unforeseen reasons, this matter is held up and we are closely monitoring this.
5. Final list of Donors towards to the E.B.D.P. Building Fund to be displayed in E.B.D.P Building premises.

The list of Donors who have contributed Rs. 5000/- and above has been temporarily displayed in the E.B.D.P Building for some months now in order for the donors to see for its correctness. Few persons had come for correcting the list. We are now finally requesting the Donors to see and if mistake is observed by them, the same may be brought to our notice by 15th January 2014 latest. Thereafter, we will display the final Board in the E.B.D.P. Building in a permanent place.
6. Efforts to get the roads of C.R. Park repaired/renovated/ through S.D.M.C and P.W.D particularly Bipin Chandra pal Marg and main E.B.D.P road.

Strenous efforts are on hand for a long period to get all the important roads/lanes of C.R. Park renovated/repaired through South Delhi Municipal Corporation and Public Work’s Deptt. of N.C.T. Briefly, the steps taken for repair/improvement are mention below.


Last year we met the Principal Secretary, P.W.D. Sectt. Delhi Sectt. I. P. Estate for Repair/improvement of the following roads:



i)
Bipin Chandra Pal Marg of Chittaranjan Park.



ii)
Road from Market No.1 of C.R. Park to Kali Mandir 



Complex.



iii)
Road from C.R. Park Police Station to ‘K’ Block.



iv)
Entire E.B.D.P road.



v)
Main C.R. Park (between E & F Block) towards 




Govindpuri/Kalikaji.



vi)
Radial road from Kalkaji/Govinpuri leading to main 



Chittaranjan Park.  

Separately, we had a number of meeting with the Chief Engineer, P.W.D. to expedite the recarpeting/repairs as also with Sri Jai Singh, Executive Engineer, (P) P.W.D. M-4, as also with Engineers of S.D.M.C.


While minor repairs and carpeting have been undertaken in these roads, we earnestly took up that major repair/renovation work should not be delayed in Bipin Chandra Pal Marg and main E.B.D.P road because all these years, there was no Storm Water Drain on both sides of the entire Bipin Chandra Pal Marg with the result no proper outlet was available for the disposal of storm water. In this regard, with the assistance of our Area Councillor, we had a meeting with   Shri Ajay Maken, Hon’ble Minister & M. P. who assured the construction of Storm Water drain in both sides of entire Bipin Chandra Pal Marg. This work with the additional work of carpeting of Bipin Chandra Pal Marg with its footpath, Street lights and Signages have since been approved at an estimated cost of about Rs. 5.27 crores. P.W.D has since awarded the work for execution.


The present position of renovation work of E.B.D.P Road, for which Rs. 7.55 crores have been sanctioned, P.W.D would be awarding this work for execution to a Contractor.
Collection of Property Tax from the residents and deposit with S.D.M.C for the year 2013-2014.

As in past years, we provided the facility to the residents by filing the Tax Return on-line. The Tax payers contacted us with a copy of previous year’s Tax Return and we calculated the Tax on-line which was paid by the Tax payer by cheque on Axis Bank. House Tax Receipt from S.D.M.C have also been given to them. There has been general appreciation by the Tax payers in this regard.
7. Medical Camps organized in E.B.D.P Association premises

A few Medical Camps were organized during the period in question for general health cheek up, Diabetics, etc by well-known hospitals. A number of Senior Citizens and other attended these camps.

8. Clearance from Delhi Fire Service for Association Building at I/1597 C.R. Park for the purpose of obtaining “Completion Certificate” for E.B.D.P Building.

With certain amount of effort, we succeeded in crossing the first hurdle in obtaining clearance from Delhi Fire Services towards the Completion Certificate of our Association Building. However, we are yet to overcome and satisfy S.D.M.C Engineers on certain points before we succeed in obtaining Completion Certificate from them. Already we had quite a few meeting with the concerned officials and requested them to expedite the issuance of Completion Certificate.


As regards the condition of the E.B.D.P. Building we have got plastering done in the Boundary Wall. Also we have provided name –Boards and lights bringing better get- up to the Building. Presently, painting of the Building and outside flooring needs to be done which shall be undertaken by us shortly.  

9. Improved water supply in C.R. Park

This is the first time in many years that water supply in C.R. Park has continued to be normal in most of the Blocks. However, there was some shortage in ‘C’ Block and some improvement has since taken place. We are in constant touch with D.J.B. to ensure proper supply of water in C.R. Park. Earlier, we had to meet the chief Executive officer, and other senior officials of D.J.B. to bring normalcy in water supply.

10. Rain Water Harvesting in C.R. Park in coordination with ​​​​---DJB- FORCE


While we are exploring the possibility of more rain water harvesting pits in C.R. Park, a rain water harvesting pit has since been installed in Pocket 52, C.R. Park with the assistance of FORCE, a N.G.O. which works in partnership with Government.


A few more pits are under active consideration which will be undertaken after obtaining clearance from the concerned authorities.
11. Augmentation of electrical load in Transformers of A, D, E, F, G and K Blocks of C.R. Park


While work in ‘A’ Block has been completed by B.S.E.S., work of ‘E’ and ‘K’ are in progress. Proposal for ‘D’ Block has been sanctioned and schemes for ‘F’ and ‘G’ Blocks are in process by B.S.E.S. when completed, it would ensure uninterrupted supply of power in these Blocks.

12. Upgradation and face lifting of D.D.A. markets of Chittaranjan Park


For long we have been persuading D.D.A. to upgrade and renovate all the four D.D.A. markets as the conditions of these markets are below the desired standard.


Now, the D.D.A. has sanctioned Rs. 10 lakhs each for development of each of these four markets of C.R. Park. We are in touch with the Chief Engineer, as also with the Executive Engineer D.D.A.  for early execution of the work. A joint inspection by E.B.D.P. Association, Market Associations representatives, Shri Virender Kasana, Councillor and D.D.A. officials, was made thereby facilitating D.D.A. to prepare estimate for the work. We are hopeful that overall conditions of these Markets will improve from health, hygiene, sewage and up-keep points of view.
13. Opposition to proposed modification of the Master Plan 2021 vis-à-vis reopening of temporary Cinema Hall “Chandralok” in Chittaranjan Park.

For over a considerable time, E.B.D.P. Association have been voicing its strong objection to grant cinematograph license to Chandralok Cinema in Chittaranjan Park. In this regard, letters were written in past to the Lt. Governor, Delhi, Vice Chairman, Delhi Development Authority, Delhi Fire Service, Delhi Police, Secretary, Ministry of Urban Development and others pointing out various reasons and difficulties that would be faced by the residents of C.R. Park if permanent license is granted to Chandralok Cinema to operate the Cinema. We are now happy to inform that D.D.A is not granting license to Chanderlok to operate the Cinema in C.R. Park. Lot of efforts were required by us to stall the move to operate the Chandralok Cinema.

14. Illegal Construction of a Gate on the main entrance road leading to Chittaranjan Park from Greater Kailash-II side (near Savitri Cinema).


The R.W.A. of Greater Kailash –II had installed columns for putting up a big gate on the main entry point of Chittaranjan Park from Greater Kailash-II side. I immediately took up the matter with all concerned including the Principal Secretary, P.W.D. Sectt. to stop/remove this as it would create enormous problems not only to the residents of C.R. Park but to the general public. I had also spoken to the President of R.W.A., Greater Kailash-II who said they are putting up gates including the gate for main entry to C.R. Park. Putting up these gates would have been a great hindrance for entry the vehicles to C.R. Park from 11 P.M. to 6 A.M. thereby stopping entry from Airport/Railway Station etc; also emergency services e.g. Fire Tender, Ambulance etc. With the intervention of S.H.O. and P.W.D., the columns installed by Greater Kailash-R.W.A. was removed by P.W.D.   

15. Replacement of old sewer lines in ‘F’ and ‘B’ and 56 Blocks as also in ‘K’ Block, C.R. Park

Wherever it was necessary to replace the old rusted sewerage lines in ‘F’, ‘B’ and ‘56’ Blocks, the same has since been replaced by Delhi Jal Board. Funds for ‘B’ and ‘56’ Block was sanctioned out of the fund of M.L.A. Dr. V.K. Malhotra.


Scheme for similar replacement work of sewer lines in ‘K’ Block is in progress by Delhi Jal Board.

16.  Feeder Bus Service to C.R. Park from Nehru Place and back

We have been informed that D.M.R.C. has finalized two tenders for procurement of 300 and 100 Midi Buses. Both the operators are in the process to procure these buses, which are expected by the end of the year. D.M.R.C. has stated that they would consider operation of this route with the availability of new Buses in its fleet as intimated to us by D.M.R.C. in their letter dated 6-6-2013.

17. Introduction of more D.T.C. Buses via Chittaranjan Park


Presently three Buses plies through C.R. Park (Bus Nos: 490, 724C and 445). Earlier, bus No. 724 C was withdrawn by DTC because of uneconomic operation.

However, in a meeting with our M.P., Shri Ajay Maken, where Shri. Virender Kasana, Councillor was also present; we impressed upon him the restoration of this bus to avoid the convenience of the residents of C.R. Park. This was thereafter agreed by D.T.C.
18. Issue of Identity Card to the Members of E.B.D.P. Association


We had requested the life Members through the respective Block R.W.As and our Block representatives to furnish their brief particulars with a photograph to E.B.D.P. Association in order for us to issue Identity Cards to them. Inspite of all efforts, only a few Members have responded. The Members were again requested to fill up the Prescribed Form and submit the same latest by 30th December 2013 failing which it would be difficult to implement the envisaged scheme of issuing photo-identity Cards of E.B.D.P. Association.

Those Members who have already given the Forms and photographs are being issued the Identity Cards.
19. Pruning of trees, Garbage clearing, removal of hawkers and encroachment, fixing high masts and electric lights, liaison with Police for security and traffic management during Durga Puja etc etc.



We closely followed up with the Civic Authorities for effective management in all these as also other such matters.
Thanks giving 

In tune with the objectives of E.B.D.P. Association, our effort has always been to assist and help the residents to tide over their difficulties with respect to civic services. In this multifarious task, we got adequate support from the various Govt. Agencies, Police, Block R.W.As and Social-Cultural organizations including Kali Mandir Society and all  Durga Puja Committees. I also thank all the Members and the residents for their support and cooperation in our various tasks. I assure that we always try to do our best. I also wish to record our gratitude and appreciation to our M.P., M.L.A and the Councillor for their help and assistance in accomplishing our tasks.


Concludingly, all the Managing Committee Members and myself wish to convey New year’s Greeting and best wishes to all the Members



Regards,


(P.K. Paul)


               Secretary
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